Village Hall Working Group
Report to Parish Council October 2022
1.Introduction
At its June meeting the Council agreed to instruct Inform Surveying to produce a cost estimate for the revised scheme which the Council had approved at its April meeting. That work has now been completed and the report from Inform Surveying is attached.

2.Revised cost estimate.

The Council will note that the revised cost estimate totals £639,689.58 to which should be added an allowance for professional fees and the project management fee. This cost reflects the very substantial increase in building costs which has occurred lately.
3.Review of cost estimate.

The budget for the scheme currently stands at £348,000. Whilst the Working Group has to date identified funding opportunities which could, subject to approval of the funders concerned, raise this sum to £400,000, this remains substantially less than the amount now required to achieve the complete scheme.
4.Options

4.1 A facility exists for public bodies to take out loans in circumstances such as these. However, with current uncertainties relative to interest rates and with no clear current plan as to how such a loan would be repaid the Working Group does not recommend that way forward.
4.2 The cost estimate is for a completed scheme. Discussion is taking place with Inform Surveying in an effort to establish how far the scheme could be progressed within a budget of £400,000, this to include professional fees and project management costs. That information may be available by the date of the Council meeting.
This course of action, if implemented has the following implications for the Council which would need to be considered and accepted in advance-
4.2.1 Fundraising would have to be progressed by the Council in an effort over a period to complete the scheme.

4.2.2 The community would need to buy in to this approach and provide practical support to the Council as it attempted to move forward so before the Council made this decision it is suggested by the Working Group that the Council may wish to consider hosting an event such as a public meeting with all interested parties encouraged to attend and express their view in order to gauge the strength or otherwise for this way forward.
4.2.3 Irrespective of the views of the community, the Council itself would also need to be enthusiastic about this approach which would require determination and focus to succeed.

Recommendation
That the Council considers the current position and determines next steps.
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